
 
Pymble Ladies’ College  

Senior School Parent Group (SSPG) 
   MINUTES 

 
 
Meeting: SSPG Semester 1 Meeting 
Date: Monday 5 February 2018 
Time: 6.02pm to 6.25pm 
 
1.0 ATTENDIES AND APOLOGIES 

 
Senior School Executive: Nikki Wyse, Paul Bulmer, Andrea Pryor, Jo Mitchel and 
Sarah Lock 
SSPG Committee: Maria Papadimitriou, Christie Charlin, Carolyn Sue Jones, Lydia 
Hamilton, Cate Newman 
PPA: President, Raj Narayan 
Parents: as per sign on sheet 
Apologies: Helen Kowal, SSPG 
 
2.0 WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION 
 
Maria opened the meeting, welcomed new parents to the SSPG, and introduced the 
SSPG Committee Members. 
 
3.0 FINANCE REPORT 
 
Carolyn Sue thanked the previous year’s SSPG for their efforts and good record 
keeping to leave the SSPG in a positive position for 2018. 
 
 
4.0 UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
Maria noted the upcoming SSPG events including: 

1. SSPG Parent Morning Tea – 15 February at Avondale Golf Club 
2. Father-Daughter Breakfast – 3 May 
3. Mother-Daughter Breakfast – 8 June  

 
5.0 PPA 



 
Maria introduced PPA President, Raj Narayan, who briefly explained the structure of the 
PPA and support groups and noted the upcoming tropical-themed Icebreaker on 23 
February. 
 
6.0 GROUP LEADER REPORT 
 
Head of Senior School, Mrs Nikki Wyse: 

1. introduced the senior team 
2. briefly summarised the 2017 cohort HSC success with many personal bests and 

spoke of their community, warmth and leadership 
3. reminded parents that to ensure the safety and security of students, the Senior 

School building hours were 7.15am to 5pm 
 
7.0 MEETING CLOSE 
 
The meeting closed at 6.25pm, followed by separate presentations to Year 11 and 12 
parents, and the opportunity to meet with Connect Group teachers. 
 
 


